








charged to other University funds or be billed to third party medical insurance, unless FDA
" approval for such charge is documented. The applicable federally negotiated indirect cost
rate should be applied. An exception to this rate may be approved on an individual or class
basis in accordance with procedures outlined in the Contracts and Grants Manual. In certain
cases it may be appropriate to secure advance payment or progress payments rather than

payment upon completion of the protocol to reduce the time between incurring the cost and
receipt of reimbursement.

VII.  Accounting

Each extramurally funded clinical trial must be separately accounted for in the private fund
block, not in the Sales and Services of Educational Activities or Other Services fund block.
The award type is either contract or grant, not gift or business service agreement. All
indirect cost recovery from private sponsors, whether at a full or reduced rate, is subject to
University policy on the President’s Education Fund. The Office of the President Budget

Office must approve any exception to the procedures regarding remittance to the Education
Fund.

VIII. IRB Review of Projects

Under existing policy, all projects involving testing of a sponsor’s drug or device that will be
conducted by University employees within the course and scope of their University duties
must be reviewed and approved by the University IRB. Faculty must report to the IRB
whenever the FDA or any external agency, including the sponsor, conducts an audit of the
clinical trial and must provide a copy of any report of the findings to the IRB. Similarly, the
contracts and grants office should notify the IRB if information is received that may have an

impact on human subjects, or result in changes to the protocol or changes in institutional
responsibilities.

IX. Exceptions

The Chancellor may approve exceptions to these requirements in individual cases in areas
within their jurisdiction when it is in the best interest of the University. Approval by The
Regents is required in all cases where the University assumes liability for a third party’s
actions. Unless an exception to the policy has been approved by the Chancellor, the
University’s medical malpractice insurance coverage will only cover clinical trial activity that

is conducted under an agreement executed by an authorized representative of the University
for such project.



